To: CNYAMT Board
From: James Krehbiel, Secretary
Date: April 18, 2013
Re: Minutes from the April 12, 2013 Board Meeting

Present: James Krehbiel, Dana DiGennaro, Sue Edwards, Patricia Box, Ida Trebicka, Barb Irwin, Linda Yonteff, Amy Heyman, Jim Vatter, 
Frank DeFonda, Pat DeAngelis
Sue called the meeting to order at 9:39.

Frank DeFonda, owner of the new Steinway Piano store in Syracuse attended the meeting.  He would like to offer CNYAMT the opportunity to have a meeting and/or workshop at his new store on Erie Blvd.  Frank is offering free space for recitals/workshops and is offering rentals of Steinway pianos for various CNYAMT events. Frank has access to 1,600 Steinway artists that would be willing to come in and talk about Steinway and give a workshop.  Frank would like to schedule the first workshop for sometime in May or June.  The pianists at the board meeting will contact each other to set a time for the first workshop/event and will arrange to visit the store to check out the space.  Frank has committed to be a gold sponsor this year.

The minutes from Feb. 6, 2013 have been approved.

Investment discussion:
Linda will speak with Rob Richards, Cindy Decker and Andy Russo about possibilities of investments for current monies that are in our checking account.  She will present her findings at the next meeting so that a decision can be made.

By-Laws:
Sue went over the changes to the updated by-laws. Sue will email a copy to everyone with the changes. The revised by-laws will be attached to these minutes. The revised by-laws have been approved by the board. It is stated in the by-laws that we are required to have a Board of Directors. Sue will contact possible nominees to be on the Board of Directors. The new Board of Directors will be voted on at our Annual Meeting in June.

Treasury Report:
	See attached report

Banquet Report:
Dana will be sending out invitations for our annual banquet in early May.  

Scholarship Report:
	Pat Box spoke about Music at the Mall. See the attached report.
There was discussion of postponing the Music at the Mall event for next year and pursuing other options for our Scholarship Fund.  Pat and her committee will continue to explore other possibilities.  There have been no applications for the merit scholarship.  There was discussion about having past competition winners participate in a benefit recital.

Membership Report:
	We have one new member, Martha Grener, flute.

Events and Workshops:
	No report/The Jane MaGrath workshop discussion has been 	tabled for the time being.

Competition Report:
	See attached report for the piano competition and 	scholarship competition.

Sponsorship Report:
As stated earlier Frank DeFonda is interested in being a sponsor. Barb Irwin will follow up. 

Publicity Report:
	No report/Further discussion will take place at the June 	meeting.

This fall Dana DiGennaro will be the new corresponding and recording Secretary and Jim Krehbiel will be the new membership chairperson.

Sunshine Committee Report:
Amanda Carnie passed away on November 27th 2012.  The vocal competition senior winner prize is now called the Amanda Carnie award. The committee sent a get well card to Amy Heyman.

Directory Report:
The Directory can now be found in the “members only” area of website. This new section has an area where members can download various forms, templates, etc. Sue will check into sponsors access to the directory and what the options/logistics are concerning sponsors access.

Recital Report:
	No report

Marlene Mercurio will be back in May.

The Board has decided not to give any honorary memberships this year.



[bookmark: _GoBack]The following reports/topics have been tabled until the next board meeting.

Recital
Telephone
Historian
Everson Piano
Fundraiser Scholarship Concert
Credit card processing

Sue spoke about CNYAMT being listed on the CNYART.ORG website.
She will pursue this.

Meeting adjourned at 11:30



	
	










